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A Message from Interim Pastor Diane Curtis 
     

  

 

   

 

 What is it about Christmas that grabs your heart?  Is it the Christmas story, the bright 

lights shining in the darkness, giving to others, family traditions, or something else?  My first 

answer is the music.  Although my singing is usually off-key, I will lustily sing “Hark! The Herald 

Angels Sing,” and “O Come, All Ye Faithful”, or one of my lesser known favorites, “Once in 

Royal David’s City,” “Infant Holy, Infant Lowly,” or “I Wonder as I Wander.”  In fact, if I had my 

way, I would skip the sermons throughout the Advent and Christmas season just to sing more. 

 

 More than anything though it is the amazing story of Christ’s birth.  Spending time in front 

of the crèche, looking at each of the figurines in turn truly causes me to wonder.  To wonder 

about what God was thinking in deciding to send his Son to earth.  To wonder what the 

shepherds and magi truly thought at seeing Jesus.  To wonder how life would be different if that 

little baby didn’t come.  And to wonder what my life would have been like if I hadn’t believed in 

him, accepted him into my heart. 

 

 Throughout the ups and downs, the joys and sadness, the good times and the hard 

times, it is Christ that carries me through.  The little baby lying in the manger in the crèche that I 

gaze at represents the Savior.  The One who came to earth to truly get to know His people, to 

teach them, to die on a cross, and to be raised from the dead.  The One, the Son of God who 

truly changed the world. 

 

Merry Christmas. 

 

Pastor Diane 
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Update from the Pastor Nominating Committee  
Our Ministry Information Form (MIF) was submitted to the Church Leadership Connection (CLC) 

in Tennessee. The CLC uses the MIF to help the seeking church to make an initial connection 

with candidates with a high likelihood of a "fit". We have since been sent information (PIF) on 

candidates and will begin reviewing them December 1. We continue to ask for prayers as we 

begin this process, seeking God's will for His church at Faith. 

tŜǊ /ŀǇƛǘŀ 9ƴǾŜƭƻǇŜǎ 
Look for yours in the envelope packet you received in your mailbox.  Per capita is the per 

member contribution that primarily supports the work of West Jersey Presbytery.  A small 

amount goes to support our Synod and the denomination.  The Presbytery has provided a lot of 

support for Faith Church over the last couple of years through their staff that has worked with 

our Mission Study Team and, now, our Pastor Nominating Committee. You can help us defray 

our 2017 per capita obligation by contributing your portion - $38.75 per member. Please use the 

special envelope or note on your check that your donation is for per capita. FYI - $27.78 of the 

$38.75 goes to Presbytery operations and missions. This year’s Presbytery mission budget is 

$268,500.00. The Doyles receive $6,000 from the Presbytery mission fund. 

Pastor Diane participated in a Community Thanksgiving Service at St Mary of the Lakes Church. 

Pictured above are the participating clergy. 
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Christmas Mission 
Our Christmas Mission Offering this year 

will go to support our local missions: 

Christian Caring Center, Bridge of 

Hope and Urban Promise. These 

missions provide us with monthly 

updates and are reporting that the 

number of people needing assistance is 

growing. Please keep this in mind as 

you consider your Christmas gift for 

Missions this year. 

The Mission Committee thanks you for 

your generosity and wishes you a Merry 

Christmas.  

 

Urban Promise Christmas 
The Mission Committee is again supporting the Urban Promise “Christmas Gift Shop” this 

year. Jennifer Giordano, the Community Relations Director at Urban Promise has expressed her 

gratitude to Faith Church for our continued help. She requests that we focus on older students in 

grades 5 to 8.  
 

There are still tags on the Christmas tree in the Fellowship Room. Each tag indicates age and 

gender. Please DO NOT wrap the gifts. They will be placed in a “Christmas Shop” and parents 

can pick out gifts that they know their children will love.  
 

Gift ideas include: gift cards to Target, Wawa, AMC theaters, iTunes, Cherry Hill Mall or Walmart, 

costume jewelry, cosmetics, hair accessories, nail polish, sweatshirts, hair gel, headphones, 

earbuds, board games, radio control cars and trucks, footballs and team caps. We will deliver the 

gifts on Monday, December 12th so please bring in your gifts by Sunday, Dec. 11.  

Advent Vespers on Sunday, December 11 

Holy Cross Orthodox Church in Medford is having an Advent Vespers service on Sunday, Dec. 11. Their 

choir will perform festive hymns at 5:30 and the service starts at 6:00. The guest homilist is Rev. Gregory 

Faulkner, pastor of Trinity Presbyterian Church in Cherry Hill. 
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Advent and Christmas Worship 2016 
 

December 11th  The Messiah King: A Peopleôs King 

3rd Sunday of Advent  Isaiah 9:1-7 

 

December 18th  The Messiah King: The Unroyal Arrival 

4th Sunday of Advent  Matthew 1:18-25 

 

December 24th The Messiah King: Angels and Shepherds 

Christmas Eve Celebrate! 

    Luke 2:8-20 

 5 p.m.  Family Candlelight Service 

 8 p.m.  Lessons and Carols, Communion and Candlelight 

 

December 25th  Celebrate His Birth with Family and Friends 

Christmas Day  No Worship Service 

 

January 1st   The Messiah King: Wise Men Worship 

New Year’s Day  Matthew 2:1-12 

Gingerbread House Building 

Family Fun Night  

Tuesday, December 13, 2016 

4:30 to 6:30 pm 

Small World Pre-School 

Join Small World children, families and friends to 

build holiday houses out of gingerbread. Small 

World will provide the houses and icing. You 

must RSVP so that there will be enough 

supplies! Call the church office by Dec. 8th to 

RSVP or complete the form in the bulletin and 

drop in the offering bag by Dec. 11th. Provide your 

family name and the number of people attending.   
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It’s Poinsettia Time! 
Check the Sunday bulletin for the form to donate for Christmas flowers to decorate the 

sanctuary. Flowers will be available in four sizes: 4, 6, 7 and 8 inch pots. The chancel flowers 

are the 7 inch size. Indicate on the form if you will be taking flowers home with you after the 

final Christmas Eve worship. December 18th is the final Sunday for donations. Make the 

check out to Faith Church and be sure to put “Christmas Flowers” in the memo of your check!  

 

Advent Celebration 
We gathered after worship on Nov. 20 to celebrate Advent and decorate the church. There were 

crafts for the kids, pizza for all and lots of cheer! 
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Because of Bethlehem 

You need a Savior. Because of Bethlehem, you have one. 
Pastor Diane will be leading an Advent Bible Study that follows Max Lucado’s new book, 

Because of Bethlehem. There are still two Tuesday evening group meetings that you can 

attend.  

Tuesday Group – 7 pm: Dec. 6 and Dec. 13 

Mark Your Calendar for Sleep 

Mat Workshops! 
The first Sleep Mat Workshop will be on Saturday, 

January 7th from 10 am to noon. We’re collecting 

clean and dry bags from grocery stores, Target and 

Walmart (please no heavy plastic bags or newspaper 

wrappers). If you’re new to the sleep mat project, 

you’re already an expert if you can flatten a plastic 

bag and use scissors! See Bonnie Halle with any 

questions or to be added to the sleep mat email list. 

A New Way to Connect with Faith Church! 
 

Faith Church is now part of a website called “Faithstreet”.  
The URL is http://www.faithstreet.com/search?lat=39.8741&lng=-74.809. This takes 
you to the main page showing all Medford churches listed on Faithstreet. Notice 
that Faith is the first listing. Clicking on that link will take you to our page. 
 
The website is http://www.Faithstreet.com . This is another way people can find us.  
Our Website is http://www.Faithchurch.org .  
Our Facebook page is: https://www.facebook.com/HopeGardenatFaithChurch/ or 
search Facebook for HOPE Garden - our Missions - Faith Church, Medford, NJ 
 

http://www.faithstreet.com/search?lat=39.8741&lng=-74.809
http://www.faithstreet.com/
http://www.faithchurch.org/
https://www.facebook.com/HopeGardenatFaithChurch/?ref=bookmarks
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Did You Know? 
If you bank online, you can set up an 

automatic payment for your contribution to 

Faith Church. You’ll never have to worry about 

forgetting your envelope! 


